
CULVERT POLICY 

 

Silver Brook Township will reimburse township residents up to $250 for one (1) culvert 

purchased.  Metal aprons are required.   No plastic culverts will be allowed.  Residents may 

purchase culverts from any source and will be eligible for reimbursement with a paid invoice. 

 

The Town Board must inspect and approve the proposed location for said culvert.  Unapproved 

installations will be subject to removal.   All culvert locations must meet Carlton County 

standards.   

 

The Town Board will determine the length and diameter of culvert needed. 

 

A $100 refundable deposit is required to be on file with the Town Clerk prior to the purchase and 

installation of any culvert.   The deposit and reimbursement will be forwarded to the resident 

upon proper installation and final inspection by the Township.    


